
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 8, 2020 
 
 
 
Mary Jacobs, Town Manager 
Town of Oro Valley 
11000 N. La Cañada Drive 
Oro Valley, Arizona 85737 
 
 
Re: Your Assistance and that of the Town of Oro Valley   
 
Dear Ms. Jacobs: 

 
At an emergency meeting on Friday, December 4, 2020, the Pima County Board of 
Supervisors adopted a Countywide revision to our mask requirements. They are designed 
specifically to reduce the spread of COVID-19 and thereby preserve hospital and medical 
capacity, which is now near the breaking point.   
 
In the Town of Oro Valley there have been 65 total COVID-19 infections in October and 408 
in November with accelerating infections in the first few days of December.  Just in the last 
four weeks, the number of infections countywide has been dramatically increasing from 
1364 for the week ending November 14, to 1985 for the week ending November 21, to 
2009 for the week ending November 28, to 3429 for the week ending December 5. 
 
The attached Resolution, recently adopted by the Board of Supervisors, modifies the previous 
mask resolution by inserting a civil penalty for individuals and businesses, requiring 
individuals to wear masks in public and for businesses to prohibit anyone from entering the 
business without a mask.  The regulation includes medical exemptions.   
 
We respectfully ask for your assistance in informing and educating the citizens of the Town 
of Oro Valley regarding the importance of wearing a mask to reduce the spread of COVID-
19 and to preserve hospital and medical capacity.  We suggest that only warnings be given 
at this time and ask everyone to voluntarily comply.  It is likely we will see a spike in 
hospitalizations and deaths due to COVID-19 within the next three weeks, which 
unfortunately stresses the importance of compliance. 
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Pima County asks for your cooperation and assistance.  I would like to thank you in advance 
for such. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
c: The Honorable Joseph Winfield, Mayor, Town of Oro Valley 
 The Honorable Chairman and Members, Pima County Board of Supervisors  
 The Honorable Supervisors Elect, Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
 Francisco García, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer,  

  Health and Community Services 
 Terry Cullen, MD, MS, Public Health Director, Pima County Health Department   
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